
Paul Gibson Soper
Oct. 16, 1951 - Sept. 12, 2024

Paul Gibson Soper, 72, of Morganton, NC passed away on Thursday, September 12,
2024. He was born on October 16, 1951 in England to the late Cyril Hector Gibson
Soper and Gwendolyn Grace Soper (Chudley).

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by brothers, John and Robert
Soper; and sister, Jane Armstrong.

He is survived by his wife, Benita Soper; sons, Toby Soper, James Soper (Deborah),
and William Soper (Anne); grandchildren, Liam, Octavia and Ophelia; and brother,
Richard Soper.

Services will be held at a later date.

Sossoman Funeral Home and Crematory Center is assisting the family with the
arrangements.



Tribute Wall
Benita, you introduced Paul to me at our class at WPCC. He struck me as being a
very affable person. He will be missed. I’m so saddened for your loss.

—Rob

I am so sorry to hear about Paul I had the privilege of selling Paul and Bonita a
home in Morganton. Paul was such a nice man and so is Bonita Loved getting to
know them and their family. Sorry for your loss . Sending prayers and hugs to all.
If you need anything or just need to talk I am here.
Joy Filice

—Joy Filice

I am so sorry to hear about Paul’s sudden death. I met him at Tai Chi at the Burke
Senior Center. He was always so nice. Me and my church family has been praying
for the family.

—Dawn Roper

I had the great privilege of being Paul and Bonita’s mail Carrier when they lived on
Powe St. What a very precious, kind, and super sweet man he was. So sorry for
your loss Bonita! Praying for Gods grace to help you go through this. He will help
you. Pam Sharpe

—Pamela Sharpe



Benita & family,
May God give you peace, comfort in the
days ahead. I would see him coming to Tai Chi class at
Senior Center as I was leaving.
Rebekah Poplin

—Rebekah Poplin

The way I will always remember Paul is by his smile and laughter. He was truly a
friend that will never be forgotten. The brotherly hug we shared will always be a
part of me. Benita if you or the boys need anything, I am here. I will keep you and
the boys in my prayers

—Geno Gaither

—Anonymous

—Connie


